                                           CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                MONDAY  15th June, 2020.
Held remotely using Zoom virtual meeting software

Participating:  Cllrs: Alan Price (part Chair), Jill Morgan, Graham Johns, Tim Mason, Brynley Morris,             

                                Gerald Thomas

In attendance:  Vanessa Walker – Clerk, Jonathan Martin
Apologies:        C Cllr. Neil Prior


1. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 18th May, 2020, via Zoom software were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.
2. Chairman
Confirmation of Cllr. Tim Mason as Chairman (from Annual Meeting on 18th May).  
Cllr. Mason suggested a delay of threee months before taking over as Chair.   In the meantime Cllr. Alan Price offered to serve as temporary Chair – proposed by Cllr. Graham Johns and seconded by Cllr. Gerald Thomas.   Cllr. Alan Price then chaired the meeting.

3.     Planning

20/0131/PA – Penfeidr Coach House and Farm.   Cllrs. Alan Price and Jill Morgan had inspected the site.     Emails had been received from Jonathan Martin and Penny Mace.  The development was considered large in respect of the size of the paddock and will be visible from the road and Penbanc crossroads, particularly in the winter even though the application says it will not be visible.  Councillors had concerns about potential commercial use alongside the existing adjacent eight residential properties and the size of the development.
The Council was not in favour because of the size of the shed but would reconsider if the size was reduced, particularly the height.
4.   Matters arising

· Local Places for Nature – starter pack – application successful.  Cllr. Alan Price proposed waiting until the end of September.  The Mathry Hall Management Committee has given its permission for the use of the land. 
· Insurance of defibrillators – from last meeting.  The Clerk suggested increasing contents cover to £15,000 to include the two defibrillators.   This was agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris, seconced by Cllr. Gerald Thomas.
· Financial help for Mathry Community Hall.  Cllr. Bryn Morris had sent in an application for a £10,000 grant from Pembs County Council which had been approved.
· Covid-19 Grants – from last meeting.  Cllr. Bryn Morris will send info to the Clerk to pass on to the Young Farmers.
· Closure of local footpaths – from last meeting – see Correspondence 5(a).

Given the current situation with the Covid-19 virus lockdown the following items are deferred to future meetings when possible:
· Review of one-way system in Mathry
· PCNPA Tree Policy – invitation to Richard Staden to attend future meeting.







3. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:  Clerk’s remuneration - £253.50




       Public toilet access – sand - £52.60 




       Zoom virtual meeting cost – standing order set up for £14.39 per              

                                              month – this can be cancelled at any time.  
         Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan and seconded by Cllr. Graham Johns
 Account information:  
Balance of the current a/c - £2737.91

    Balance of the deposit a/c - £2007.87

4. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  Pembs County Council – Covid-19 advice on the closure of footpaths received.
c)  Pembs County Council – various press releases and emails about the Covid-19 situation.   Refer to website:  https://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/ for more information.

d)  One Voice Wales – various emails about the Covid-19 situation.  Refer to website:

www.onevoicewales.org.uk for more information.
e)  News that the St. Davids & Fishguard Food Pod has had a donation of £10,000 received.
f)  Citizens Advice Bureau – request for funding received.

g) Pembs Young Farmers – request for funding received. 
h) Penny Mace – emails relating to concerns about planning application 20/0131/PA received.
j)  Jonathan Martin – emails relating to concerns about planning application 20/0131/PA received.

5. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT



6. ANNUAL RETURN

The annual accounts were accepted.  The Clerk would send the Annual Return to the Chairman for signature.  Michelle Hitches had agreed to act as Internal Auditor again and the Clerk would arrange to get the account information to her.   The Welsh Government is allowing some leeway for the submission of the Annual Returns this year.



7. FRENCH TWINNING
The visit next year is now officially postponed.
8. St Davids Peninsula Tourist Association
A meeting had taken place last week, the SDPTA is concerned about Covid-19 and its effects on the area and its industry, and the need to carefully recommence access.   The Community Council welcomed visitor access as long as all the necessary safety precautions are taken and welsh Government guidance is followed..  

9.     Public Toilets

        Painting:  Mr. Kellie has offered to paint the toilets inside and out whilst the toilets are closed.  
        New Access:  work will commence on digging the new path this week.

10.   Dog Mess
        Cllr. Gerald Thomas is concerned about the increase in dog mess due to people walking their dogs  

        more while not working.   The Clerk would ask C Cllr. Neil Prior about Pembs County Council signs  

        and would send Cllr. Bryn Morris the dog signs produced by the Community Council a few years 
        ago.   Cllr. Morris offered to laminate the signs.
Signed …………………………………..

Date  …………………………….
